
Twenty-five people from CUMC attended a book launch 

celebration on May 22. Rosemary Fisher shared about her 

book άUnder His Wingsέ which was published by Christian 

Faith Publishing Company in April.   

άThe idea for the story came to me in the middle of the 

night, and I have to say it was God-given,έ Rosemary 

explained. άI woke up at 2 a.m. with a couple of paragraphs 

running through my head. I knew it had to be important, and 

if I didnΩt write it down, I would surely forget. 

άThe next morning, I started writing. I decided that if God gave me the beginning, He 

would help me with the rest. The plot kind of developed as I went along. But I soon 

realized that there had to be a reason or a purpose for this story. I decided I wanted 

the characters to be real people, facing real situations, but always believing that God 

had a plan. The theme of the book is one of hope and comfort and GodΩs presence 

with us through all circumstances.έ 

ThatΩs a message we all need to hear. The book is available at Amazon and Barnes 

and Noble, as well as other online outlets.  

Summer 2021  

We were thrilled to send the Food Bank of Central & 

Northeast Missouri $1,000 and three barrels of canned 

goods from our Smash Hunger efforts in July. The food 

bank can feed four people per dollar so this will feed more 

than 4,000 people! At the event, people enjoyed eating 

together and great conversation. The children loved the 

kid carnival, water slide, dunk tank and creating a new 

mosaic. Thank you for your generous hearts!  



Treasured Vacation Bible School took place July 18-22. 

This year, CUMC offered an in-person Bible school for 

the Columbia community—уу children and tweens 

plus 42 volunteers. Through the songs, skits, videos, 

Bible stories, experiments, and games, GodΩs great 

love for all of us was revealed. Participants learned 

these simple truths: God knows you. God hears you. 

God comforts you. God forgives you. God chooses 

you. In local mission efforts, they raised $40 for 

Buddy Packs—bags that contain two entrees, fruit, 

cereal and a nutritional bar—provided through the 

Food Bank for Central and Northeast Missouri. They 

also raised $38 for Mobility Worldwide and the 

tweens decorated a PET—Personal Energy 

Transportation system—which was displayed at a 

fundraiser at a local business. Every experience throughout VBS week was meant to 

help kids discover that GodΩs treasure isnΩt diamonds, gems or gold—itΩs them! 

Community UMC also hosted a week-long day 

camp which kicked off Aug. 2. Ignite Mobile Camps, 

provided by the Missouri Conference, act to bring 

elementary and middle schoolers closer to Christ 

through activities and fellowship. The hope is to 

produce future 

leaders of the 

faith, to inspire mountaintop faith moments, and 

develop a lasting community of faith among young 

people. Community UMC was pleased to be a part 

of creating these opportunities for children and 

youth to learn about GodΩs great love for us! 


